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Hello Jami, 
I have worked in Rockland for years, have sailed to and from there, and I 
believe allowing Safe Harbors to privatize the people's harbor is wrong for 
many reasons. This is all about greedy profiteering by serving very rich 
people with very big yachts. This is not the Rockland I know, nor is it the 
Rockland that ordinary people want. 
 
There are already plenty of moorings and plenty of boats in the harbor. 
Adding more will create congestion, water pollution and an aesthetic 
disaster. This kind of development erodes the very character of this small 
city that attracts visitors (and business) to the community. Rockland's scale 
and lively downtown make it a popular place to live, and many people are 
coming for the beauty and charm. A lot of that beauty and charm is the 
breakwater-protected harbor.  
 
I was involved years ago in the struggle to keep The Samoset Resort from 
creating a private marina that would interfere with public access to the 
breakwater, a favorite place to walk in Rockland and definitely one of the 
city's major attractions and assets. Fortunately, the DEP ruled against the 
exclusive marina proposal. 
 
Let's not destroy this historic seaport to line the pockets of a huge 
corporation, while allowing grotesquely over-sized yachts to clog the 
harbor. This is a real Maine place. It still has a fishing fleet, and a vital state 
ferry service. Let's keep it that way. 
 
Steve Cartwright 
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